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Over Two Million Reasons to be Happy
By Mr. A. Milardovic
This e-document that you are holding in your hand--the BENN newsletter--has reached a new milestone
with this issue. By not printing our bi-weekly newsletter, we have now surpassed two million sheets of
paper saved since going to an e-newsletter format.
The electronic newsletter, while not allowing for as versatile a layout as a print newsletter would, does allow
newsletters to be of varying lengths, easy insertion of colour photos, and faster turnaround and information
dissemination than a print newsletter. Combine that with the reduced electrical usage for printing,
transportation... we have reduced our carbon footprint significantly.
If you were able to stack 2,000,000 sheets of paper, you would end up with a stack nearly 250 meters tall!
According to conservatree.org, the average tree can be produce just over 8300 sheets of 8½" x 11" paper.
Suffice it to say we've saved a small forest, and Mother Earth is better for it.
Thank you for your support and continued readership!

Administrative

Graduation! Save the Date!
This year, St. Benedict Catholic Secondary School will be celebrating Graduation with a ceremony on
Wednesday, June 27, 2018. The ceremony will be held at the Kitchener Memorial Auditorium Complex, in
the Dom Cardillo Arena, and will begin at 7pm. In May, invitations will be sent home with four tickets for
family members to attend. Additional tickets will be available for $5 each on a first come, first served basis -
while quantities last. We look forward to celebrating this important milestone in the lives of our students, as
it will be one of their last memories of their time here at St. Benedict!

Photo Retakes!
For those students new to the school this semester, you will need to get your photo taken for a student ID
card and for the yearbook. Our LifeTouch photographer will be here at Bennies on Thursday, February 22nd
for Periods 1 and 2. Also, if you didn't like your photo the first time around, this is your last chance to get a
photo retake for a photo package. Listen to the PA for your time to go to the SkyBox on the 3rd floor on
Thursday, February 22nd for photo retakes.

https://stbenedict.wcdsb.ca/?mailpoet_router&endpoint=view_in_browser&action=view&data=WzE1LDAsMCwwLDksMV0
http://conservatree.org/learn/EnviroIssues/TreeStats.shtml


News from Guidance
By Mrs. L. O'Neill

Course Selections for 2018 - 2019 due FEBRUARY 28, 2018
As has been the practice for the past number of years, students will be choosing their courses on-line
through Career Cruising. All students have received detailed instructions regarding the process for choosing

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfLZreflN-qy2Kmvy6ho6jxIfJhtMiNHxIwmv4l8mVOfMt_hA/viewform


their classes during our presentations. The site can be accessed as follows:
1. Go to the Career Cruising website: www.wcdsb.ca/planner
2. Your Username is the prefix "wl-" plus the last 5 digits of your student ID and the first 3 characters of your
last name. (eg. John Smith wl-12345SMI)
3. Your Password is your birth date. (mmddyyyy) For example, if your birthdate is August 25, 1990 your
password will be 08251990. You will be asked to change your password when you log in for the first time.
Please note that course selections must be submitted to the school and signed by a parent, by Wednesday
February 28. Students are encouraged to consult the course calendar, as well as subject specific teachers
and guidance counsellors for help making the correct decisions
Students should return their signed course selection sheet to their designated teacher.
Grade 9 students to their period 2 teacher.
Grade 11 students to their period 3 teacher.
Grade 10 students to their period 4 teacher.
In addition to before school, after school and during the school day, guidance counsellors will also be
available during lunch on February 26 and 27 in room 111 to answer any questions.

  

Specialist High Skills Major (SHSM) and Course Selection
All students who are registered in one of the Specialist High Skills Major programs should have received a
report which indicates their progress in their sector of choice. Students should use this report to make sure
that they choose courses for next year which will allow them to complete the SHSM academic
requirements.

  

University of Waterloo Grade 10 Family Night
The University of Waterloo will be hosting an evening for Grade 10 students and their parents on Thursday,
February 22 from 6:30 – 8:30 PM. This is a great opportunity for grade 10 students who are thinking about
attending any of Ontario’s universities. Information covered will include finding a program that is a good fit,
navigating the application process, and financing post-secondary education. Register to attend or watch the
live webcast at https://uwaterloo.ca/future-students/grade-10-family-night

  

OECTA Waterloo Bursary
The main purpose of this program is to provide financial assistance to our graduating secondary students
who are continuing in their education. All students completing their students at any Catholic Secondary
School in Waterloo Region may be eligible to submit an application. All awards will be made based on the
expressed financial needs of the students and within the financial limitations of our Waterloo Unit.
Applications are available in Guidance and are due by MAY 1st, 2018.

  

Summer Employment Opportunity
And the adventure continues . . . Saturday March 24, 2018 9am – noon the African Lion Safari is hosting a
job fair.
There are a wide variety of positions that they are looking to fill with students.
· Students must be a minimum of 16 years old and have a valid SIN #
· Must have transportation to the park, as there is no bus service available
· Experience is not a requirement for most positions, but is an asset
· Must be able to work weekends and holidays



Please join then at the Mombasa Market Restaurant onsite at the African Lion Safari.
  

Community Service Hours
It is a requirement of graduation that each student complete 40 hours of community service. There are
many opportunities to fulfill this requirement. If you have already registered for Hour Republic check out the
guidelines on the website www.hourrepublic.com. This website can also be used to track your hours and
see volunteer opportunities.

  

VOLUNTEER SPOTLIGHT
Please visit the United Way of Cambridge volunteer centre for current opportunities.
www.uwcambridge.on.ca

  
Heart Healthy Day is taking place at St. Benedict on April 6 and 7. They are looking for volunteers to assist
with setup, decorating, directing guests, distributing flyers and cleanup. On April 6th 3- 5pm and April 7th
from 6:30am – 2pm. If you are interested please email Mrs. O’Neill (laura.oneill@wcdsb.ca) or stop by
Guidance to see her.

  
Great Big Theatre Company is welcoming again this summer 2018, Secondary School Co-op students as
well as Student Volunteers who would like to earn their community service hours by joining our Summer
Drama Camp staff.
We are a federally registered non-profit charity (1994).
Our Drama camps for youth ages 3-14 years, operate throughout the summer months, July & August.
Our school volunteers have assisted us greatly in the past in implementing our camp programs and we look
forward to working together again this summer 2017 with many new and returning students.
Co-op Students and student Volunteers can register online with Great Big Theatre Company at:
www.gbtc.com /Theatre Day Camp / Volunteer

  

New Course Option in Business!
By Mrs. C. Ratz
Are you thinking of a possible career in business? Can you see yourself working in sports marketing,
hospitality, accounting, finance or management?

Course Code: BUSPRO, Project Based Business
Innovation
This course focuses on the development of essential skills used in businesses today. Students will have an
opportunity to choose a business focus and project according to their own interests. They will explore and
learn about business functions such as marketing, entrepreneurship, or finance by choosing an area of
interest and then developing a business plan related to that area. This course is open to all senior students.
DECA students are encouraged to enroll in this course as their DECA competitive event could be the
foundation of their project-based learning.
The credit received through completion of this course will be related to the area of study and project chosen
by the student. Possible credits to be granted will include:

 



BMI 3C (Marketing, Grade 11)

BDI 3O (Entrepreneurship, Grade 11)

BOH 4M (Business Leadership, Grade 12)

BBB 4M (International Business, Grade 12)

See Mrs. Ratz in the Business Workroom across from room 210 for more information.

SHSM students Course
selection
Make sure you refer to your latest SHSM progress
report when choosing your courses for next year.
See you guidance counsellor or Mrs. Crowell in
coop (2nd floor) if you have any questions.



https://uwaterloo.ca/future-students/grade-10-family-night


College or University
Financial Assistance
Financial help for students attending
university and college in 2018-19

 Is your child making plans to attend college or
university next fall? Visit Ontario.ca/OSAP to see
what financial aid is available to help pay for
tuition and other expenses. Apply early and use
the OSAP comparison tool to help your child
make the best choice for their future.
Find out more and apply at Ontario.ca/OSAP

Support Catholic Education

http://www.ontario.ca/OSAP
http://www.ontario.ca/OSAP
https://www.wcdsb.ca/our-schools/register-for-school/entering-kindergarten/


Academic

Enriching the Lives of
Students
By Mrs. D. Wittmann
There many opportunities for students to enhance
their learning experience: Enrichment courses,
LEAP, OYAP, UCEP, Co-op, Home Build, SHSM,
and Skills Canada. Visit the Enrichment blog for
information on all these opportunities. The Blogroll
contains a plethora of learning enhancements. To
learn more about what we offer, click on
Enrichment@St.Benedict.

English Corner
By Mrs. D. Wittmann
To receive an Ontario Secondary School Diploma
(OSSD) each student must obtain four credits in
English (one credit per grade). Visit the English
blog to read the course offerings provided by the
Saint Benedict English Department. The Blogroll
has great resources for both students and
parents. Enjoy! English@St.Benedict blog.

Advanced Placement (AP) Blog
By Mrs. D. Wittmann
You’ll see the benefits of taking an AP class right away. In AP classes, just like in university, you’ll face new
challenges and learn new skills in the subjects you care about. All with the support of your classmates and
teachers. Visit the Advanced Placement blog.

https://www.wcdsb.ca/our-schools/register-for-school/support-catholic-education/
http://enrichmentatstbenedict.wordpress.com/
http://englishatstbenedict.wordpress.com/
https://advancedplacementsaintbenedict.wordpress.com/


Les Aventures au Québec
By Miss. J. Barbosa
Bonjour tout le monde !
Après 4 jours ensemble, nous sommes retournés à la maison (un peu fatigués, mais pleins de bons
souvenirs). 40 French students in grades 10 and 11 at SBCSS have returned from their trip to la ville de
Québec. Activities included a guided tour of Vieux-Québec, dogsledding, ISaute, shopping, tubing au
Village Valcartier, a tour of the l'Hôtel de Glace, a mass à la Basilique-cathédrale Notre-Dame de Québec
and a traditional dinner à la cabane à sucre. The chaperones Madame Varriano Lane, Mademoiselle
Kreuger, Mademoiselle Barbosa, Mademoiselle Buhlman, as well as our EF tour guide, Grégoire Boucher
(#HeyGuysIt'sGregSpeaking), were truly blessed with unseasonably warm, sunny weather and had a lovely
time with this great group of energetic students.

Women in Engineering - University of Waterloo
Events
Do you have a daughter interested in a career in engineering or maybe unsure of a future career?
Consider sending her to the two events sponsor by University of Waterloo. See the two links below.



Sports

https://stbenedict.wcdsb.ca/wp-content/uploads/sites/69/2018/02/B1013-wonderwoman.jpg
https://stbenedict.wcdsb.ca/wp-content/uploads/sites/69/2018/02/B1013-engineering.jpg


Junior and Senior
Volleyball Girls Sweep
to win D8
Championships
Congratulations to the Junior Girls Volleyball team
for winning the D8 Championship last Wednesday.
They defeated Pere Rene in three straight sets.
Their hard work and dedication also resulted in a
12-0 season. Special thanks to Bryson and
Jaxson for scorekeeping and to the many fans
who came out. Coaches Birch and Hodgson are
incredibly proud of this team, and are looking
forward to CWOSSA Thursday!
Congratulations also goes out to the Sr. Girls
Volleyball Team on an amazing win in the Final
game that evening. After an undefeated season,
they too are the D8 champions! It was a clean
sweep with a 3-0 win! Congratulate the team
members and wish them luck at CWOSSA!

Latest Results
JUNIOR BOYS BASKETBALL
St. Benedict CSS 49, Woodland Christian HS 28
Resurrection CSS 48, St. Benedict CSS 39
 
SENIOR BOYS BASKETBALL
St. Benedict CSS 38, Resurrection CSS 21

  
JUNIOR GIRLS VOLLEYBALL
St. Benedict CSS 3, St. Mary's HS 0
[D8] St. Benedict CSS 3, Pere Rene 0

  
SENIOR GIRLS VOLLEYBALL

 St. Benedict CSS 3, St. David CSS 1
[D8] St. Benedict CSS 3, Resurrection 0

The Record article about
the Senior Girls' Volleyball
Team
https://www.therecord.com/sports-story/8131449-
saints-phoenix-to-meet-in-district-8-volleyball-final/

Swimmers advance to OFSAA
The members of the swim team had a great day at CWOSSA yesterday. Congratulations to Lauren Mage,
Shaunna Walker de-Jong, Kyanna Vi and Charlotte Jones who are heading to OFSAA in Windsor next
week.

St. Benedict hosts CWOSSA Tournament

The CWOSSA AAA Boys Basketball
Championships will be hosted here at St. Benedict
this Friday and Saturday. Come out and catch the
action. Tournament day passes will be $5 for
adults and $3 for students. Go to the CWOSSA
website for schedules and teams.

Saints are Heroes of Play
By Mrs. S. Reis
The following school community members have been selected by the staff and students at St. Benedict
Catholic Secondary as one of our “Hero at Play” award winners: Ms. Stang, Mr. O'Connor, Sarah Malnerich,

https://www.therecord.com/sports-story/8131449-saints-phoenix-to-meet-in-district-8-volleyball-final/


Rielly Misener, Trent Johnson, Carter Jackson, John MacDonald, Lauren Mage, Jake Polski, and Manny
Somal.
A Hero of Play is someone who is active daily, inspires others to live a healthy, active lifestyle and embodies
the Olympic values of excellence, friendship and respect. YOU are a Hero of Play. The Canadian Olympic
Committee, along with the Canadian Olympic School program has partnered with Canadian Tire to bring
this initiative to the forefront. A true Olympian make physical activity a priority and clearly you encourage
others to get active every single day-WAY TO GO!!
We play because it is fun, we can get lost in it, it takes us away from stress and worry, it allows us to share
our gifts, it helps us smile and be free, and most of all we desire to keep doing it. Congratulations once
again for being one of 10 recipients of this “Hero of Play” award.
“Whether we are an athlete playing in a sport, a spectator enjoying competition or simply supporting our
Olympians during the 2018 PeongChang Korean Winter Games, we play for something greater than
ourselves. We all play for Canada.”

PhysEd trip to Blue Mountain in March
By Mr. N. Dufresne
All students who have taken or are presently taking a Phys-ed course this year are eligible to go on our
annual ski trip to Blue Mountain. The Trip is on March 8th. The $60.00 cost includes return trip by highway
motor coach, lift ticket and lesson. Ski, snowboard and helmet rentals are $15 extra! All students interested
must pick up a registration package from the PHE office and have their forms and money submitted no later
than Thursday, March 1st. Spaces are limited so don’t delay.

Student Activities

Clubs

St. Benedict Takes Care of Business at DECA
Provincials
By Mrs. C. Ratz
On February 8, thirty students from St. Benedict traveled to the Sheraton Centre in downtown Toronto to
participate in the annual DECA Ontario Provincial Competition. Approximately 7,500 students from across
Ontario were involved in the three-day event in Toronto. DECA is a world-wide organization that promotes
business skill development of high school students through competitions consisting of oral case studies and
written business and marketing plans. Competition and excitement is intense at the provincial level with all
competitors having had to earn the right to compete by advancing from the regional competitions that were
held in November. Many events at the Provincial level have up to 150 competitors in a single competition.
The St. Benedict delegation represented our school very well, showcasing professionalism and problem-
solving skills in their events and decorum and grace outside of competition. Thank you to all DECA
participants! Your work ethic, positive attitude, and willingness to accept the challenge that is DECA make
us proud.
Special congratulations go to: Debbie Ansong, with her 8th place finish in the Independent Business Plan



event and Maddison DeSousa and Amanda Lemke, top 10 in the Creative Marketing Plan event!

Maddison DeSousa and Amanda Lemke do one more practice run of their Creative Marketing
presentation on providing childcare at Cineplex Theatres so parents can catch a movie... great idea
girls!



Attention Overnight Fasters for this year's theme of "Kare
for Kenya"!
Volunteers are needed to help plan and run an activity for the Overnight Fast! Earn volunteer hours with the
Champions for Change and Making A Difference clubs as we work to make this year's fast the best ever!
Please attend our meeting today, Thursday, Feb. 22nd at lunch in portable 1.
Looking forward to seeing you there! Thanks from Mrs. Rocha and Mrs. Kot.



Seams Sew Easy
 
The Seams Sew Easy club starts up again for the semester tomorrow! Come on down to Room 217 and
join us! Here is your chance to learn how to make a pair of pajama bottoms, carry on bag, and much more!
Learn how to use a sewing machine as well as a serger.

  

Reach for the Top!
Do you love trivia? Do you like competition? Come out to the semester 2 start for Reach for the top! There
is a meeting on Thursday Feb 8th in room 319 at the start of lunch.

  

Eco Schools Team
Eco Schools Team is having its first information meeting on Thursday, March 1 at lunch in room 315. We
are working towards our school certification due in April. If you have an interest in tracking our schools
green efforts, this is the club for you! See Ms. O'Brien for details.

  

Champions for Change
Attention all "Champions for Change" club members, please come to room 123 at the start of lunch today
for a brief meeting for an exciting opportunity! Also, new members for our club are always welcome so
please come by room 123 at the start of lunch today if you are interested in social justice issues.

  

Star Trek Club
Are you interested in Science Fiction? Then come out to room 123 at lunch every Friday to watch an
episode of Star Trek! Bring your lunch and get ready to sit back and travel the galaxy and the pursuits of
humanity by watching an episode each week. Live long and prosper!

  

E-Car Club
The E-Car club runs every day at lunch Monday through Thursday in room A4. All are welcome! See Mr.
Castela if you are interested.

  

Boys' Field Lacrosse Club
New to Bennie's! Introductory boys' field Lacrosse club. Tuesday and Thursday at lunch time in the single
gym next to the phys. ed. office. This will start next week Feb 13th. See Mr. Calhoun for more information.

  

Finance Club
The Finance Club is a chance for students who are interested in the world of investing and financial
instruments to get together to share their passions, and look at what it takes to have a seven-digit figure in



the bank. We will look at stocks, investing, and run a bit of a contest to see who can build a money making
stock portfolio.
Another important component of the club is financial literacy—knowing what to do with your money, from
earning it to spending it, saving, and investing. It's the important money stuff that most people don't
know where to turn to get.

 While we cannot guarantee that you will leave the club at the end of the year with a million dollars in your
pocket, we do guarantee that you will have fun talking with other students about your financial passions,
share some hints and tips, and gain some insight into the world of investing.

 This semester the Finance Club meets in room 216 Mondays and Fridays at lunch. If you get on our email
list, we will send out an email to inform you of the coming week’s topic of discussion. Bring your lunch and a
friend! Attendance at all meetings is not mandatory, but having fun and learning about your money is!

The Arts



Other News







Calendar of Events
Be sure to visit our school website for an updated calendar with detailed information links for most calendar
entries.

Wednesday, February 21
 BENN Newsletter release

Thursday, March 1
 SHSM Event: TV Video Production & Video

https://www.kimberley-foundation.org/


BENN Newsletter release
 2:15pm: Yearbook Team

 2:15pm: Concert Band
 6:00pm: Arts Coffee House

  
Thursday, February 22

 SHSM Event: Non-Violent Crisis Intervention,
Conflict Resolution & Ethics

 Photo Retakes
 10:40am: Eco Schools Team meeting

 10:40am: Reach for the Top
 10:40am: Anime Club

 10:40am: Robotics & Engineering Club
 10:40am: Champions of Change

 10:40am: Accepting Differences Club
 10:40am: Praise & Worship Music Team practice

 10:40am: MarioKart club
 10:40am: Lost Club

 2:15pm: Seams Sew Easy Club
 2:15pm: Math Club

 2:15pm: Games Club
 2:15pm: Jazz Band

 7:00pm: *POSTPONED* School Council meeting
 7:00pm: Staying Connected: Navigating the Teen

Years
  

Friday, February 23
 10:40am: Programmers Club

 10:40am: Star Trek Club
 10:40am: Finance Club

 10:40am: Lost Club
 2:15pm: Doctor Who Video Club

  
Monday, February 26

 10:40am: Programmers Club
 10:40am: Arts Council

 10:40am: Finance Club
  

Tuesday, February 27
 SHSM Event: Restaurant Operations & Knife

Skills Training
 Math Contests
 10:40am: SAC Charity Dodgeball Tournament

  
Wednesday, February 28

 SHSM Event: Health & Wellness Zoom Career
Day

 SHSM Event: Dementia: Specialized Care, Safe
Body Mechanics & Feeding Techniques

 SHSM Event: Raptors 905 Career Forum & Game

SHSM Event: TV Video Production & Video
Editing Software: Adobe Premiere

 10:40am: Reach for the Top
 10:40am: Anime Club

 10:40am: Robotics & Engineering Club
 10:40am: Champions of Change

 10:40am: Accepting Differences Club
 10:40am: Praise & Worship Music Team practice

 10:40am: MarioKart club
 10:40am: Lost Club

 2:15pm: Seams Sew Easy Club
 2:15pm: Math Club

 2:15pm: Games Club
 2:15pm: Jazz Band

  
Friday, March 2

 10:40am: Programmers Club
 10:40am: Star Trek Club

 10:40am: Finance Club
 10:40am: Lost Club

 2:15pm: Doctor Who Video Club
  

Monday, March 5
 8:00am: Wrestling: OFSAA Championships

 10:40am: Programmers Club
 10:40am: Arts Council

 10:40am: Finance Club
  

Tuesday, March 6
 SHSM Event: Working at Heights Certification

 Reconciliation 
 8:00am: Wrestling: OFSAA Championships

  
Wednesday, March 7

 Civvies Day - Jeans for Teans
 BENN Newsletter release

 8:00am: Wrestling: OFSAA Championships
 10:40am: Ultimate Frisbee Club

 10:40am: Accepting Differences Club
 10:40am: Guitar Club

 10:40am: Cosmo Club
 10:40am: Programmers Club

 10:40am: Lost Club
 10:40am: Model United Nations

 2:15pm: Yearbook Team
 2:15pm: Concert Band

  
Thursday, March 8

 SHSM Event: Electrical Safety + Spill Response
Training



SHSM Event: Raptors 905 Career Forum & Game
Night

 SHSM Event: Computer Aided
Design/Manufacturing (CAD/CAM) Software
Training

 SHSM Event: Photography Training
 10:40am: SAC Charity Dodgeball Tournament

 10:40am: Ultimate Frisbee Club
 10:40am: Accepting Differences Club

 10:40am: Guitar Club
 10:40am: Cosmo Club
 10:40am: Programmers Club

 10:40am: Lost Club
 10:40am: Model United Nations

 2:15pm: Yearbook Team
 2:15pm: Concert Band

Training
 10:40am: Reach for the Top

 10:40am: Anime Club
 10:40am: Robotics & Engineering Club

 10:40am: Champions of Change
 10:40am: Accepting Differences Club

 10:40am: Praise & Worship Music Team practice
 10:40am: MarioKart club

 10:40am: Lost Club
 2:15pm: Seams Sew Easy Club

 2:15pm: Math Club
 2:15pm: Games Club

 2:15pm: Jazz Band
  

Friday, March 9
 10:40am: Programmers Club

 10:40am: Star Trek Club
 10:40am: Finance Club

 10:40am: Lost Club
 2:15pm: Doctor Who Video Club
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